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GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2D 

 
 
 

 
 
February 19, 2019 
 
Ms. Sarah Bouldin-Carr 
Permit Center Manager 
Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs 
1100 4th Street SW 
Washington, DC 20024 
sarah.bouldin-carr@dc.gov 
 

RE: Anchor Construction Corporation’s After-Hours Work Permit Request 
for 2320-2330 S Street NW 

 
Dear Ms. Bouldin-Carr, 
 
At its regular meeting on February 11, 2019, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2D 
(“ANC 2D” or “Commission”) considered the above-referenced matter. With 2 of 2 
Commissioners in attendance, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the 
Commission approved the following resolution by a vote of (2-0-0): 
 

ANC 2D supports Anchor Construction Corporation’s after-hours work permit 
request to tie-in water lines at 2320-2330 S Street NW to the water main. The 
contractor agrees that all residents impacted by this after-hours work will be 
notified at least 48 hours in advance and that noise will be held to a minimum. 
 
ANC 2D notes that the project contractor, in an exchange of emails, stated that the 
tie-in work would only take approximately two hours. Therefore, the ANC agrees 
to a six-hour window of work beginning no earlier than 10:00 pm and ending no 
later than 4:00 am. 

 
Commissioners David Bender (2D01@anc.dc.gov) and Jeff Nestler (2D02@anc.dc.gov) 
are the Commission’s representatives in this matter. 

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

David Bender 
Chair 

 
 


